ANNOUNCEMENT
Royal Thai Embassy in Vienna
Subject: Additional Requirements for
Non-Immigrant ‘O-A’ (Long Stay) Visa Application

Pursuant to the Resolution of the Council of Ministers of
Thailand, dated 2 April B.E. 2562 (2019), approving in principle for the
stipulation of health insurance as an additional requirement for Non-
Immigrant ‘O-A’ (Long Stay) visa application, the Royal Thai Embassy in
Vienna has introduced the following requirements for the said visa application:

1. The applicant must be medically insured for the entire period
of stay in Thailand with the following coverage:

- Outpatient benefit with a sum insured of not less than
40,000 THB or 1,300 EUR per year, and

- Inpatient benefit with a sum insured of not less than
400,000 THB or 13,000 EUR per year.

2. In addition to the existing documentary requirements, the
applicant must submit the following:

2.1 Health insurance policy document issued by a Thai or
foreign insurance company, stating that the applicant is medically insured
for the period and with coverage as mentioned in paragraph 1:

(a) In case of a foreign insurance company, the applicant
must submit the original insurance policy document with 2 copies;

(b) In case of a Thai insurance company, the applicant must
submit 2 copies of the insurance policy document or, if available, the original
insurance policy document with 2 copies. 4 list of Thai insurance companies
participating in the scheme can be found here: https.//longstay.tgia.org

2.2 Foreign Insurance Certificate as stipulated by the Office
of Insurance Commission and Health Insurance of Thailand, which must be
completed, signed and stamped by the insurance company. T he form can be
downloaded here: https. //longstay tgza org :




